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Meanwhile it will be more or less familiar to the lift engineer: New lifts must be provided 
with a system which protects the lift user against the effects of an unintended movement of 
the lift car. This requirement is laid down in the standard EN 81-1+A3: 2009 and EN 81-
2+A3: 2009 “safety rules for the construction and installation of  lifts.” This standard is 
applied from 1-1-2012 for newly installed lifts. 
 
In technical terms the system is called UCMP, which stands for Unintended Car Movement 
Protection. In fact the UCMP is for the lift user not noticeable or visible. But the system 
continuously monitors whether any unintended movement occurs after the lift has reached 
a standstill position and the doors are opened. After occurrence of an unintended 
movement, the UCMP shall stop this movement before the distance travelled is out of the 
allowed values. According to the standard not all conceivable causes for an unintended 
movement however, which could be considered, need to be taken into account by the lift 
designer. As an example for this, the loss of traction resulting from a heavy overloading of 
the car may be excluded. Rather strange, considering that this scenario appears often in a 
situation where the goods are loaded in, and unloaded from the lift car using a heavy fork 
lift. Can we then always blame the driver to ride his forklift into the car and cause a 
dangerous overloading, instead of staying outside the lift as intended by the lift designer? 
 
The standardisation committee, which is responsible for the NEN-EN 81-1 and -2+A3: 
2009 made a conscious choice however for the exclusion of the loss of traction as a cause 
for unintended car movements. Preventing of overloading the car resulting in the loss of 
traction  is a subject to notices, warning signs, training and instruction. Technical 
requirements to safeguard traction loss were already adequately written in the standard 
before the A3-version. Another cause for loss of traction, resulting from wear of the traction 
sheave or the suspension ropes develops so gradually, that it is largely identified on time 
during the regular inspections by the inspection body. 
 
In our presentation we will focus upon our experiences with type certification of the UCMP 
systems and final inspections in the first 6 months after coming into force of the new A3 
standard. Are the manufacturers ready for it? Do the installers know how to install and how 
to test? What kind of systems are applied to satisfy the UCMP requirement? And, at last, is 
the A3 standard appropriate and suitable for all lift types?  
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